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FIMCIR/2020-21/13
August 6, 2020
To All FIMMDA Members
Madam / Sir, 

Reg: Standardisation of IRS contracts - Withdrawal of our circulars dated 28th March 2013 and 1st December 2014.
We refer to our circulars dated 28th March 2013 and 1st December 2014 RBI, prescribing standard lot size, tenors for IRS trades among the market participants. The same were based on RBI, IDMD instruction to us vide their circular dated 28th January 2013.

RBI issued their master directions on Rupee Interest rate derivatives vide their circular dated 26th June 2019. The circular quoted the RBI IDMD circular dated 28th January 2013 as superseded. But para 6(i) of the circular advised FIMMDA to frame the settlement basis and other market conventions.
We received representations from the market to withdraw our above circulars. We had two rounds of discussions with the select mkt participants who are members of the new products group and they averred that Non-Standard OIS contracts are required for hedge accounting of specific assets / liabilities on balance sheet. The need is driven more from specific client trades which require hedge accounting. They felt that market participants should have the flexibility to deal in non-standard IRS contracts to meet their specific situations. CCIL informed that it is possible to segregate them as Bespoke deals.  These are also eligible for compression to the extent possible. Reporting of bespoke non-standard deals has already been enabled in CCIL TR platform. 

Based on these recommendations, we sent a mail addressed to all members for their opinion and we received some more mails recommending withdrawal of the above circulars and no contrary opinion. The matter was placed before the Board of FIMMDA on 30th July 2020 and they approved the withdrawal of the two circulars.
So, we announce the withdrawal of the following two circulars of FIMMDA: 
1)  FIMCIR/2012-13/53 Dated March 28, 2013
2) FIMCIR/2014-15/32    Dated December 1, 2014
So, the market participants will be free to enter into IRS contracts with lot size, tenor as per their needs and this comes into effect from the date of this circular.

D.V.S.S.V. Prasad.
Chief Executive Officer.
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